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6th January 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer

11th January 2021 – Online Learning
First and foremost, I hope this letter finds you and your family safe and well.  I also hope you had an enjoyable and restful time over the holiday period.
As you will be aware, on Monday 4th January, the Scottish Government announced that young people will not return to school as normal, but will engage in online learning until the end of January 2021 due to further COVID-19 developments.  While we are disappointed to hear this, the safety of our young people, families and staff is the most important factor.   I have outlined our plans below and hope that this reassures you that we are keen to support and progress the learning of our young people during this challenging time.
All of our young people now have access to an individual iPad, as do staff members, which means that we are able to facilitate more meaningful interactions on a regular basis.  Based on this, our plan is for pupils and staff to follow their current timetable as much as possible.  Staff will set up Microsoft Teams or Showbie Teams for our young people to engage in live interactions with teachers.  As a guide, please see the table below which indicates the level of interaction our young people and parents should expect.  These live interactions could be between 5 minutes – 30 minutes per session and will allow young people and staff to converse to introduce new topics/concepts and also to provide feedback.  

	No of periods per week
	No of double periods per subject
	Expected Live interactions
	Directed Tasks

	5
	2
	3
	For each period

	4
	2
	2
	For each period

	3
	1
	2
	For each period

	2
	1
	1
	For each period

	1
	0
	1
	For each period


Please also use the link below to help support your child access these platforms if they are unsure.

https://wakelet.com/wake/uslCqg2n2N4gRPCgF30Fi
Where possible, we are keen to follow our current school timetable – with the exception of Physical Education and Religious and Moral Education in our Senior Phase (S4-S6) and with the exception of Master Classes in S2-S4.  Pupils and staff will aim to follow their timetable with the purpose of keeping engagement and motivation levels high.  These meaningful interactions will help to ensure young people are more fully engaged, will support parents/carers being able to work more effectively from home and will also reduce the numbers of young people who may be tempted to mix with other young people in the local community, which we hope will serve to reduce transmission rates and allow us to return to in-school learning more quickly.   We would ask that you please ensure your child is logged on to their iPad prior to our school day starting at 8.50 am to help facilitate our online learning plans.
If your child is entitled to a Free School Meal, please do not hesitate to contact the school office (0141 582 0150) and we will ensure this is made available for them to collect.

Our school will be open for the children of key workers, who have no other access to childcare, and for identified young people who would benefit from the support of being in the school building.  A Scottish Government definition of key workers is noted at the end of this letter.  Should you feel your child falls into this key worker category and you have not already completed our Glow Form, which was sent in December 2020, please contact your child’s Pupil Support Teacher/House Depute as quickly as possible.
	House
	Pupil Support Teacher and House Depute (DHT)

	Arran
	Miss McGugan – gw15mcgugankatie@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Kelly - RKelly@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Lewis
	Miss McTaggart – gw10mctaggartfiona2@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Thyne - AThyne@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Mull
	Ms Gibson – gw15gibsonanna@glow.sch.uk
DHT Ms Cook – KCook@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Skye
	Mr Samson – gw17samsonian@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Preston – Apreston@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	All
	Mrs Bertolini – gw10bertoliniloraine@glow.sch.uk
Mrs Ogilvie – gw11morrisonjennife4@glow.sch.uk

	Head Teacher
	Mrs Ayed – headteacher@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk


For those of you with young people in the Senior Phase and concerned about the gathering of evidence for SQA awards, we are awaiting further information from SQA.  As soon as this is received, we plan to share a video link, detailing our plans and also key dates.  In the interim, please be assured that the work your young people have undertaken to date will be used, alongside their engagement and demonstration of progress during this period of online learning.  

As always, thank you for your support.  If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Thanks again.  Stay safe and take care.

Yours sincerely
Kirsty Ayed
Kirsty Ayed

Head Teacher
Keyworker Clarification - Scottish Government definitions issued in March 2020.

Where a parent is able to work from home then they should do so and support their child’s learning. Parents and carers should be aware that other family members, such as grandparents can provide childcare. 

Keyworkers: 

· Health and Care workers directly supporting COVID response, and associated staff; Health and Care workers supporting life threatening emergency work, as well as critical primary and community care provision; Energy suppliers (small numbers identified as top priority already); staff providing childcare/learning. 

· All other Health and Care workers, and wider public sector workers providing emergency/critical welfare services (for example: fire, police, prisons, social workers), as well as those supporting our Critical National Infrastructure, without whom serious damage to the welfare of the people of Scotland could be caused. 
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All workers (private, public or third sector) without whom there could be a significant impact on Scotland (but where the response to COVID-19, or the ability to perform essential tasks to keep the country running, would not be severely compromised). [image: image1.png]
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